
Weekly Road Report – West End Ward

DUNDEE CITY COUNCIL – WEEKLY ROAD REPORT

REPORT FOR WEST END WARD FOR SATURDAY 18 AND SUNDAY 19 FEBRUARY 2017

Blackness Road (at Wilkie’s Lane) – temporary traffic lights on Sunday 19
February for mobile platform operations.

Nethergate (West Marketgait to South Tay Street) – closed on Sunday 19
February for water supply connection works.

REPORT FOR WEEK COMMENCING MONDAY 20 FEBRUARY 2017

Perth Road (at Arnhall Drive) – temporary traffic lights for 3 weeks for gas
main renewal.

Blackness Road (at Glenagnes Road) – temporary traffic lights for 2 weeks for
Scottish Water mains renewal.

Shaftesbury Road (at Seymour Street) – closed on Tuesday 21 February for 3
days for Scottish Water repair work.

Hunter Street – temporary traffic lights from Tuesday 21 February for one
week for Scottish Water repair.

Forthcoming Roadworks

Nethergate (West Marketgait to South Tay Street) – closed for 3 weeks from
Monday 27 February for carriageway resurfacing works.
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DUNDEE CITY COUNCIL – WEEKLY ROAD REPORT

REPORT FOR WEST END WARD WEEK COMMENCING MONDAY 13 FEBRUARY 2017

Blackness Road (at Wilkie’s Lane) – temporary traffic lights on Sunday 19
February for mobile platform operations.

Nethergate (West Marketgait to South Tay Street) – closed on Sunday 19
February for water supply connection works.

West End electricity cable replacement
project – assurances given

I have obtained assurances from Scottish and Southern Energy about a high-
voltage  electric  cable  replacement  project  for  part  of  the  West  End,
following the failure of the first attempt to replace the cable last year
after some five weeks into roads disruption on Lochee Road, Fleuchar Street,
Scott Street, Blinshall Street, Glenagnes Road and other roads in-between.

Last year, after this disruption, the company abandoned the work as the new
underground cabling failed a final quality test.
Last year, whilst it was understood that the company would not implement a
cabling system that failed a safety test, I questioned why the testing took
place some five weeks into roads disruption.   At the time, I wrote to
Scottish and Southern Energy seeking an explanation as to why was testing of
the new cabling not undertaken before the roads were dug up and made it clear
this disruption for no purpose should never happen again.

I have now been advised that the company is coming back next month to re-do
the project, as follows :

“The highly technical and challenging project will commence on 6 March 2017
and is programmed to take six months to be completed. 

Traffic management systems and diversion of footpaths will be required to
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protect  the  public  and  also  our  workforce.  A  brief  summary  of  the
requirements as follows: 

A923 Lochee Road, Joint Bay 1/2 – An excavation will be located mostly in the
public footpath. A traffic management system will see the A923 road slimmed
down in two locations to accommodate a diverted footpath. The road will
remain open to traffic which will be able to pass with care. The works are
programmed to be undertaken between 6 March 2017 – 24 August 2017. 

A923 Lochee Road, Joint Bay 2/3 – The excavation is located in the road and
will impact traffic turning left into Polepark Road from the City Centre, a
traffic management system will see the sequencing of traffic lights staggered
to accommodate single direction traffic. The works are programmed to be
undertaken between 13 March 2017 – 24 August 2017.

Fleuchar Street, Joint Bay 3/4 – A road closure will be required as the
excavation will take up a large section of the narrow public road. The
diversion around the excavation is 0.3 miles and would take approximately 1
minute by car. Local access for residents, pedestrians, cyclists etc. will be
maintained whilst the excavation is open. The road closure and associated
works will be in operation from 20 March 2017 – 24 August 2017. 

Scott Street, Joint Bay 4/5 – There a requirement to divert an existing gas
pipe ahead of the cable installation works. This will require a full road
closure and will be in place for approximately 4 weeks, between 27 March – 24
April 2017. When the gas pipe has been relocated, the road will be opened to
a single lane. A traffic management system will be used to protect the public
and workforce during the works. All works are programmed to be undertaken
between 27 March 2017 – 24 August 2017. 

Glenagnes Road , Joint Bay 5/6 – The final excavation will be mainly located
on the main road across form the Junction at Logie Avenue. The road is wide
enough that traffic will be able to pass the works with care. A traffic
management system will be used to protect the public and workforce during the
works. The works are programmed to be undertaken between 3 April 2017 – 24
August 2017 

SHE Transmission will be engaging the specialist services of Balfour Beatty
and Nexans to undertake the project. Balfour Beatty and Nexans are regarded
as industry leaders in this field of work and have completed two similar
projects in Aberdeen, on behalf of SHE Transmission, to a high standard. 

The works are being undertaken through our permitted development rights for
underground electricity cables and are programmed to be undertaken between
0730 – 1900, Monday to Friday and 0730 – 1700 on Saturdays. We do not
anticipate the need to operate on Sundays unless an emergency situation
arises. 

Where works are in a residential zone, Fleuchar Street as an example, we will
aim to begin the working day from 0800.”



I therefore wrote to Scottish & Southern Energy as follows :

“Can I have an assurance that the new cable has been fully tested in advance
of the work taking place to give a guarantee that, unlike in 2016, the area
will not be disrupted then the work abandoned due to failure of the safety
test on the new high voltage cable?”

I have now received the following reassurance from the company’s Community
Liaison Manager :

“In relation to the high voltage cables, you have our assurance that no works
will commence on site until the cables have passed their final factory
assurance test (FAT).  The cables have been through numerous quality and
assurance tests and they have passed.  The final assurance test will take
place on 14 and 15 February.  I can certainly let you know the outcome of
this.”
I am pleased that Scottish & Southern Energy has given assurances that the
new cabling will have completed its testing before any road is dug up to fit
it.    We cannot have a re-occurrence of what happened last year.     There’s
been a lot of utilities’ work in the area in the past year and I am anxious
this  electricity  work  is  undertaken  with  the  minimum  of  disruption  to
residents and businesses in the area. 

Image of area affected (thin red line shows route of the cable) :
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DUNDEE CITY COUNCIL – WEEKLY ROAD REPORT

REPORT FOR WEST END WARD WEEK COMMENCING MONDAY 6 FEBRUARY 2017

Blackness Road/Glamis Road – temporary traffic lights for one week for gas
main renewal.

City Road (at Pitfour Street) – temporary traffic lights for one week from
Wednesday 1 February for Hydro Electric cable fault.
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REPORT FOR WEST END WARD WEEK COMMENCING MONDAY 30 JANUARY 2017

Blackness Road/Glamis Road – temporary traffic lights for 2 weeks for gas
main renewal.

Greenmarket – prohibition of right turn into South Marketgait on Thursday 2
February from 9.00pm   6.00am for BT cabling works.

Nethergate (eastbound from South Tay Street to West Marketgait) – closed on
Thursday 2 February from 9.00pm   6.00am for BT cabling works.

Hyndford Street – temporary traffic lights from Thursday 2 February for 3
days for water main repair.
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